
VILLAGE OF BENTLEYVILLE, OHIO 

PARKS, FACILITIES AND BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE 

Minutes November 9, 2020 

==================================================================== 
                               

Attendees: 

 

 Kathleen Esposito, Chair 

 Ken Kvacek 

 Kathleen Hale 

 Lloyd Nagle, Service Director 

 Bonnie Borman Goldston 

 

The meeting was called to order at 10:15 A.M. 

 

Service Directors Report: 

 

         The cupola roof has developed a leak. Lloyd has not been able to caulk the area. Due to 

leaf pick up and our small staff the caulking will not be done in the near future. 

 

         The holiday tree and bridge wreaths will be placed on the 18th of November. Hopefully the 

lights on the large evergreen will be placed this week, in preparation for the Tree Lighting 

Ceremony. 

 

Old Business: 

 

           Coronavirus sanitizing was satisfactory completed before the election and again the day 

after the election. 

 

            The holiday Lighting Ceremony will go forward with certain protections in place. 

The ceremony will be in the Village Hall parking lot. Families will remain in their vehicles while 

Santa visits each car. Information signs will be placed strategically in the Village to inform the 

residents. Families will remain in or next to their vehicles for the lighting and caroling. Books 

and bagged cookies will be given to the children thanks to a generous donation from NOPEC. 

Masks will be required. This event will be advertised as a TAILGATING party to remind 

families to remain safely in their vehicles. 

 

New Business: 

 

           The roofing company that replaced the Village Hall roof last year did not replace the 

portion of the cupola roof that is leaking. This was a decision made by Council. The company 

will be asked to give a quote for the repair or replacement of that surface. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:45 A.M. 

Respectfully submitted by Kathleen Esposito 

 


